
 

Friday 8th November 2024 

Welcome back!  I hope everyone had a lovely half term 

break and the children feel rested and ready for another 

busy term at school. 

In phonics this week we have been revising sounds 

already learnt and have been learning more digraphs 

(two letters, one sound) in particular, digraphs that will 

often appear at the end of the word such as ff, ll and ss in words such as 

puff, hill and kiss.  The children also learnt the new sound ‘j’ and discovered 

objects which begin with a j sound.  We have also practised decoding and 

blending skills by playing games and reading words together.  The children 

have learnt the following Tricky Words this week: put, pull, full and as.  We 

reviewed the previous Tricky Words taught last term too (is, the and I) so I 

have sent hard copies of these Tricky Words home so you can practise them 

at home with your children.  Tricky Words are the words which children 

need to learn to read fluently as the phonemes do not make their usual 

sounds in these words.  Please cut out the words and use them as flash 

cards with your children to help them become more familiar with these 

words and eventually they will be able to read them on sight.  If the children 

do not know the word, don’t worry, they are tricky to learn, show them the 

word and read it to them and use it in a sentence so the word has meaning 

to them.   

In our maths sessions this week the children have focused on consolidating 

their understanding of numbers 1 to 5. They have enjoyed playing ‘snap’ 

where they had to match different images of these numbers, they have made 

their own Numberblocks to 5 (and beyond) out of cubes and have created 

their own number/counting books. 

The children have also been getting creative with some fantastic firework art 

this week, including chalk drawings and junk model rockets! 

The children have been learning about Armistice Day this week in 

preparation for next week.  We discussed why we buy poppies and the 

children made their own poppies out of paper plates, paint and their hands 

to create the leaves! We are going to use them to create a poppy wreath and 

display them in our classroom.  

 



I just wanted to let you know in advance the dates for our Woodland 

Learning sessions this term, although I will, of course, remind you nearer 

the time too – they are Wed 20th November and Tue 3rd December. 

Best wishes and have a lovely weekend! 

Mrs McKiernan 

      

                     

                                    


